
 

Public Service Commission 
 
THAD LeVAR 
 Chair 
 
DAVID R. CLARK 
 Commissioner 
 
JORDAN A. WHITE 
 Commissioner 

State of Utah 
 

GARY R. HERBERT 
Governor 

 
SPENCER J. COX 

Lieutenant Governor 
 

 

 

Heber M. Wells Building, 160 East 300 South, 4th Floor, Salt Lake City, UT 84111 
P.O. Box 45585, Salt Lake City, UT 84145-0585 

Telephone (801) 530-6716 • facsimile (801) 530-6796 • www.psc.utah.gov 

December 23, 2016 
 
Mr. Barrie L. McKay 
Questar Gas Company 
P.O. Box 45433 
Salt Lake City, UT 84145-0433 
 
RE:  Docket No. 16-057-17, "In the Matter of Questar Gas Company's Replacement 

Infrastructure 2017 Annual Plan and Budget"  
 
Dear Mr. McKay: 
 
 The Public Service Commission of Utah (PSC) reviewed Questar Gas Company’s 
(Questar) Replacement Infrastructure Annual Plan and Budget for calendar year 2017 (2017 
Plan) filed on November 15, 2016, and the comments filed by the Division of Public Utilities 
(Division) on December 13, 2016.   
 
 The Division concludes the 2017 Plan is in compliance with the reporting requirements 
stipulated to and approved by PSC order in Docket No. 13-057-05. According to the Division, 
Questar proposes a $64.15 million budget for the 2017 Plan, which consists of the following 
projects: 
 

1. $46.1 million for the Feeder Line 21; 
2. $0.4 million for the Feeder Line 26; 
3. $17.1 million for the Belt Line replacement program; and 
4. $0.55 million for pre-engineering work for future projects. 

 
In addition, the Division represents the 2017 Plan budget of $64.15 million is slightly less than 
the $68.7 million Infrastructure Tracker budget cap less the $4 million adjustment ordered in 
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Docket No. 15-057-19.1 Thus, the Division recommends the Commission acknowledge the 2017 
Plan as complying with relevant reporting requirements. 
 

Based on the PSC’s review of the 2017 Plan and the Division’s comments and 
recommendations, the PSC acknowledges the 2017 Plan as complying with the reporting 
requirements approved by the PSC in Docket No. 13-057-05.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
DW#290930 

                                                 
1 See In the Matter of Questar Gas Company's Replacement Infrastructure 2016 Annual Plan and Budget (Order at 
7, issued May 2, 2016), Docket No. 15-057-19. 


